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Big Bear Solar Observatory


August 8, 2005

Sheila Hamilton

General Manager

Big Bear Municipal Water District

40524 Lakeview Drive

Big Bear Lake, Ca. 92315

Dear Sheila,

Big Bear Solar Observatory is building the world’s largest solar telescope, which will bring great credit to the Valley.  This requires changing the top of our dome to house a larger telescope.  However, it does not change the footprint of the dome or touch the lake in any way or in any part of the project.  We will swap the top of the dome for a larger and sturdier top.  

Under the dome, we will replace the current 65-cm 1970’s vacuum telescope with an open, off axis 1.6 meter solar telescope the NST (New Solar Telescope). First light being in 2006. NST will allow the BBSO staff to obtain the highest resolution observations in the world with our newly developed visible and infrared polarimeters. NST also will allow us to obtain real-time speckle reconstruction images of solar features. When NST is finished it will be the largest solar telescope in the world. Because of the size limit of the current 30 ft diameter steel dome NST will not fit. Our intention is to replace the current dome with a 5/8-sphere fiberglass dome with vents on the current building. The vents play a critical roll in maintaining a stable temperature inside the dome.  The dome is being built by Ratech the most experienced builder of such domes in US.   As well, the new dome top is more aesthetically appealing than the current one.
Attached to the current 65-cm telescope is our BBSO Earthshine Telescope, which has made Big Bear one of the leading places in the world for studies of climate change. To continue our earthshine project after removal of the 65-cm telescope we intent to install a 10 ft diameter dome on the causeway leading to the observatory. Inside the dome will be a new small semi-robotic earthshine telescope in current development. The dome would be placed on and entirely within our leased property and will be located on the west side of the causeway. The dome and cement floor will be above the high water mark and use the existing cement pads used in the removed ATST test stand as a foundation.

Thank you for your continued support and approval of this project for Big Bear Solar Observatory.

Regards,

Randy Fear

Big Bear Solar Observatory

Cc: Dr. Phil Goode (BBSO/NJIT)

  NEW JERSEY INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY 





		A Public


                     Research University








